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Agenda 
NUI, Galway Students’ Union Executive Meeting 
6:00pm, Wednesday, 9th September, 2015  

Minutes*  

Present: Phelim Kelly (President); Rebecca Melvin (Vice-President/Education); Jimmy McGovern (Vice-President/Welfare); Laoighseach Ní Choistealbha (Oifigeach na Gaeilge); Catherine Ryan (Equality Officer); Patrick O’Flaherty (Societies Chairperson); Eoin Mangan (Clubs Captain); Cian Moran (Postgraduate Officer); Robert Forde (Mature Students Officer); Cathal Sherlock (SU Council Chairperson); Jasmine Shaw (Arts Convenor); Tara Ward (Science Convenor); Aoife Bell (Medicine, Nursing & Health Sciences Convenor); Niall Gaffney (Business, Public Policy & Law Convenor).
Apologies: David Newell (Engineering Convenor).

Minutes*

1. Welcome                                                                                                
Phelim Kelly (President) welcomed all the officers to their roles and sent apologies for David Newell (Engineering Convenor). Phelim asked to meet with all officers to see where they are at with their respective roles and how he can help them achieve their goals.

2. Housekeeping                                                                                        
Phelim asked if any officers have difficulty accessing their SU email accounts and that they need to make contact with Chris Newell as soon as possible to have this addressed. Phelim also asked that all members of the executive committee either get an SU Card or register their SU Card with Lorna at reception as soon as possible.

3. Weekly Meetings                                                                                   
Phelim asked for suitable times for the executive committee to meet regularly. Some members have not got their full timetable yet and as such Phelim will put up a doodle on the Facebook group.

4. Fresher’s Fair/Life Skills/Charities/Diary Runs:                               
Phelim asked that all available officers come to the Fresher’s fair on Wednesday September 16th. Phelim encouraged officers to promote the event as much as possible and to come along on the day to meet students and promote the Students’ Union. 
Phelim speaking on behalf of Joanna Brophy said that Life Skills are filling up fast and that if an officer wishes to do one they must sign up ASAP.
Phelim will have the Charity applications circulated to all personal emails of the executive. They are to read all applications and Rank their top 3. Rebecca Melvin (Vice-President/Education) said for officers to speak their mind about the charity as it can be quite unnerving to go home and wish you had spoken when you they had the chance. 
Phelim also asked that officers do diary runs where possible just to make sure they are all gone in time as well as the USI Fresher packs. 

Patrick O’Flaherty (Societies Chairperson) raised an issue with a nightclub postering on campus and breaching the poster policy. Phelim will investigate and ensure the relevant persons are contacted. 


5. Clubs                                                                                              
Eoin Mangan (Clubs Captain) would like for NUI Galway to have a clubs mascot and would like to run a campaign which allows students to choose what means most to them in NUI Galway for the mascot to feature. University of Limerick spent €20,000 on their Wolves mascot. Phelim asked who will fund this to which Eoin has not begun to investigate as he would first like to see if such a mascot will be possible. Phelim believes this is something societies should consider as well and for the university press office to get involved in. Eoin believes the money can be made back on Clubs merchandise etc. Eoin also pitched that the SU shop can sell the jerseys etc. 


6. Class Reps                                                                                       
Rebecca will have a full spreadsheet of all timetables by Friday and says that elections will commence from 9am next week. Rebecca will be going to advertees to look at hoodies designs etc. Dr James Brown has done a piece for the Class Rep Handbook and the handbook will now go to the translator before design. Rebecca has spoken with convenors about a class rep honour wall. Jasmine Shaw (Arts Convenor) asked how the honorary class rep will be chosen. Rebecca said that attendance will be taken etc. and that a proper system will be in place closer to the time and that she would like to see Jim Brown present the award. Phelim highlighted that this is the most important job the executive must do all year. Full participation is crucial to the process of the Students’ Union Council.


7. Residence Runs                                                                                      
Phelim believes the Students’ Union needs to do residence runs to tackle the negative image portrayed by local residences of the student population. Dr Pat Morgan will write a letter to all Students of which the Students’ Union will circulate alongside campaign materials. The letter will highlight the effect an ASBO will have on a Students J1 application and future job prospects etc.
A residence run will also be organised for Sunday September 13th to sell Al Porter Tickets. 

8. Alumni Addresses                                                                                 
Patrick asked why the Alumni email addresses are cancelled after a student graduates. Phelim believes its price related as there wouldn’t be an issue otherwise. Patrick informed the executive that it costs €2.10/month for every students email address. Patrick is to investigate and Phelim will bring this up at the next Alumni meeting. 

9. Accommodation                                                                                      
Phelim and Jimmy McGovern (Vice-President/Welfare) highlighted the issue of student accommodation and that the problem has come to breaking point for all demographics of students. Phelim believes the Students’ Union needs to take a public stance either through a demo of students sleeping out on campus. Jimmy said that international students in particular are being hit hard as they cannot view houses etc. before renting them and subsequently land in late august to find there is nothing. This item will feature on the next meeting. 

  
10. Refugee Crisis                                                                                          
It was agreed by the Students’ Union executive committee that NUI Galway Students’ Union will take a proactive approach to the refugee crisis and will support MRCA and Uplift campaign along with the Galway Anti-Racism campaign. The Students Union will also march on Saturday September 12th in Galway to support and Welcome Refugees. The campaign involves calling on the Irish Government to take in more refugees and NUI Galway Students’ Union will endeavour to support collections in the Galway area.

11. Any Other Business              

Mass Participation with Off the Couch – Eoin Mangan
Eoin asked that all executive members think of ideas to get students more actively involved in recreational sports etc. 

Voter Registration and the national campaign – Phelim Kelly
Phelim asked that all officers where possible really engage with the voter registration campaign this year. 
The national campaign will not consist of a march in Dublin but will be a national voter registration day where all HEIs will endeavour to register as much students as physically possible.  

Niall Gaffney (Business, Public Policy & Law Convenor) raised concerns about last year’s voter Reg drives saying that Westmeath had not received any forms from NUI Galway Students’ Union. Phelim who took ownership of last year’s campaign apologised but could not understand how that happened as all forms were sent off at the same time along with the other councils who had received them. Phelim will ensure to ring councils this year to make sure forms are collected. Phelim asked Niall was any other council in particular affected by this and Niall believes some Dublin forms were not registered. Phelim ensured a return address was put on each envelope and said that none was returned and he was of the impression everyone was registered. 

Meeting concluded.

Minutes proposed by: Phelim Kelly, President, NUI Galway Students’ Union 
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Seconded by:                

16/09/2015

*These minutes were prepared from a contemporaneous note taken by Aoife Bell (Medicine, Nursing & Health Sciences Convenor) at the meeting of the 9th September, 2015, and were typed into this memorandum style document for the record of Council.
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